Unapproved July 3, 2013 min.

  Langdon Heritage Commission
Quorum in attendance: Nate Chaffee, Lorraine Chaffee, Caroline Cross,                Dennis McClary,  Carole-Anne Centre, Andrea Cheeney, Katie Gallagher,                   Betty Whipple, Cliff Oster
Welcome guests: Sam Sutcliff, Ellie Vanderpool
Minutes read:  Nate motioned to approve, Katie second, all approved June 2013 min.
Guest: Dennis suggested that we invite Sam to speak at this point in the meeting.    Sam discussed in detail about how he would go about replacing the broken shutters on the meetinghouse. He is willing to possibly remake the shutters. Betty offered to provide the wood. Dennis will get the shutters to Sam to take all measurements. Other members may be willing to help. Sam will give us an estimate to remake the shutters but he personally will not accept any payment, but would appreciate a donation made to The Alstead Historical Society.
Treasurer’s report: 1.Katie reported checking account balance of $7171.09   2. Dennis thanked Katie for all her excellent work in providing accurate accounting of payables and receipts for the LHC and assistant for all her efforts proving records for grants and other requests. 3.  In prep for a grant application as well as a FOI request, 2012 & 2013 checking was transcribed to Excel. 
Correspondence: 1. The FOI request by Bill White of 128 Holden Hill was accommodated.  2. Need to follow up on the subscription request from Mr. Langdon of Milford. Carole-Anne will email him a welcome letter 3. Dennis asked permission from the board members to write to NHPA to ask them to invite retired Justice David Souter to speak on civic tradition and responsibility at our meetinghouse. All agreed it would be great of you can get him to Langdon.
Meetinghouse rehab update: 1. All Seasons provided a formal estimate of $25,800 for the cost to renovate the furnace room once the furnace is removed. The old selectmen’s office would also be estimated at $25,800 to renovate the room according to the plans when they are completed. 2. All Seasons charged the LHC $535.to provide the formal estimate needed for the grant applications. Katie motioned to pay All Seasons and Andrea seconded. 3. Discussion about the possible future design of the main room discussed. If approved by the town, the interior walls to the left and right of the stage would be removed. The walls along the sides of the stage would be removed. For the purposes of school stage performances, fire proof curtains or retractable partitions would replace these walls. A railing around the stage would be added. Citizens seated in these areas would be able to see not only the stage but the entire room. By these means the seating area is expanded to meet fire marshal requirements. This step brings the main room closer to its originally intended use while preserving the much loved stage. Further steps must be taken to fully address the concerns of the state Fire Marshall, another exit for example. With volunteer labor and in-kind services that should greatly reduce the estimated cost.  4. The installation of the new furnace is required first at a 2011 estimate of $16,000. 5. Discussion about allowing a few folks at a time to the second floor for a tour. Nate will ask the fire chief what he though would be a safe number to allow.
Archival update:  1. Honor roll restoration a priority 2. Framed art and photo restoration to be worked on 3.  Carole-Anne heard from Professor Matt Crocker of Keene State to let us know the LHC is still a big part of the internship project, but did let us know that students tend to want to be closer to campus.  Hopefully in the fall there will be some interested students   4. Carole-Anne is hopeful monthly archival meetings will be schedule 
Web site update:  1. Andrea reports she is keeping up the LHC Facebook page with current activities. 2. LHC needs to check with Quinn about maintaining all email addresses who have requested to be updated on LHC activities. 3. Dennis is working on the copy for the latest LHC updates to be placed on the web site and brochure / mailer.
Fundraising update: 1. Dennis reports  that all material requested by Kristen Senz, professional grant writer, in order that she prepare a combined grant application for the new furnace, rehabilitation of the old furnace room and funds to pay for architectural plans and bid packages has been provided. She intends to apply for grant by late July. Kristen will also apply to 3 more grants.  2. LHC members discussed what information  we want to be in the fall appeal letter. LHC members decided some topics to be included: bathroom project, donation received to contract a professional grant writer, archival projects which includes restoring Honor Roll, and other framed art, internship project with Keene State, meetinghouse  was completely painted this spring. During Fall Festival  on Sept. 28th LHC will have a display and special Langdon Raffle. Info on Friends of Langdon’s Heritage  membership drive will be included.  3. Projects next in line discussed: appeal letter to me sent to all 03602 or just to our donors, members decided we will discuss next month 3. Carole-Anne ordered some Langdon pottery, Lorraine will work on Langdon signs.  4. Fall Festival preparation possible display of restored art and photos with info on each subject. Caroline is going to write down information on the men who are on the Honor Roll and Andrea will give her all the names 
Old business:  1. Removal of safe and piano. Betty will follow up on that and Andrea offer to help inventory item in safe with Angela and photograph or scan any historical   documents for the archives 2. Katie working on contacting the Gov. office for commendation for holding most town meetings. 

 New business: 1. Caroline was asked to get permission from the Legion to have LHC restore the Honor Roll 2. Carole-Anne said that LHC members were invited to have a tour of the Rockingham Meetinghouse by trustee Francis Walsh. She will arrange a date for the members. 3. Andrea told the commission members that the Community Club will be having a historical display of all the activities and accomplishments that have been done over the year on the stage during Fall Festival. Carole-Anne suggested to the group when we are archiving maybe we can find some documents that may be helpful for their display. Caroline and Lorraine offered to help. 4. Katie asked Ellie if she could check with the Community Club if they could donate the Langdon History book to the HS library.  5. Andrea suggested we ask Rodney Campbell to see if he is interested in fixing the benches in the Meetinghouse. She will ask him for an estimate to do the work. 6. LHC members discussed having an informative open house if we get grant money to move forward on future projects. 7. Andrea had an idea to reuse the old slats on the shutter in a “slat by slat” fundraiser.   8. Discussion of removing lamp on the outside of the meetinghouse that does not function and is not historically accurate. Betty said she will bring it up at the select board meeting. 
Adjourn: Nate motioned to adjourn, Cliff seconded
